Addingham Parish Council – Meeting 28/09/2022

<u>Matters Arising - report for information</u>

- Pot holes in the Main Street Car Park have been filled by BMDC
- Letter sent by Clerk to Golf Club to thank them for their letter and to respond with details of the BMDC EVC team.
- Annual inspection of the MUGA completed and recommendations reviewed by P&M committee.
- The old and damaged gate at the LSH allotment entrance has been replaced with a new metal one. Allotment holder have given positive feedback about the new gate.
- Braford have sent an action team to Addingham in response to our letter regarding the
 weeds on pathways, roads and green spaces. Back Beck Lane will be weeded in early
 October during a second visit by the taskforce team.
- Poor condition of footpath and steps between Southfield Terrace and Ridley's Fold reported to BMDC. Resident has fallen over in that location ref: FLC-1004972733
- Deceased tree in Town Beck on Main street, close to Sailor pub has been removed by BMDC contractors.
- The Pavilion toilets have been fully repaired, following the most recent vandalism (locks, handles, mobility arm rest) and a secure brace fitted to the inside of the store following a break in. The cost to the electorate was £150 plus staff time to arrange the contractor.
- Junction at Silsden Road/Main Street/Skipton Road has been tidied up with new bollards, following a report from Parish Council and support from District Cllr Whitaker.
- The Clerk provided an event summary to Bradford Met Area Committee Small Grants team following the £4000 grant awarded in 2021 to support the Christmas market and light switch on.
- The sign at Hoffman Wood Field is now in place, providing users of the cricket nets with useful information and contact details for CC and PC.
- Bradford Council has replaced the bench on Craven Crescent, following damage caused by the mowing team. The Clerk has now adjusted the PC bench order with Glasdon accordingly.
- The Low Mill defibrillator is still on order and we are on a waiting list. There is a supply chain issue with microchip parts and no estimated delivery date.
- British Gas Lite has installed a smart meter at the Hub for the Gas supply.
- Clerk has contacted the British Legion and the War Memorials Trust to enquire about the suitability of a floral design on the archway at the entrance to the War Memorial. These organisations are currently taking 10 weeks to respond to non-urgent enquiries.
- Cllr Hindle and Cllr Flesher have installed 2 new benches in the Memorial Park, close to the MUGA and in the Pavilion car park.
- The Environment group have weeded the Pavilion car park. Clerk has sent a letter of thanks via Rick Battarbee and Jim Robinson.
- Applications have been sent to Highways for road closures for the Remembrance Sunday parade and the Christmas market.
- Cllr Hindle has fixed the plaque in place near to the defibrillator at the Mem Hall to acknowledge the fundraising efforts on behalf of the late Tony and Paul Gaunt. Clerk has informed the family that the plaque is in in situ.

Ongoing Issues:

 Water escaping from blocked drain/gully on Southfield Road and causing a hazard was reported in December. Clerk chased for an update monthly (latest chase June 2022) but no update is available. Ref CR419651-1004874032 & CR434295-1004953187